Minutes of the Full Governing Body held on Wednesday 3 October 2012 at 5.30 pm in the Meeting Room, School House, Brymore School

PRESENT:
Mr M Thomas (Headteacher), Mrs J Vearncombe (Clerk), Mrs N Anstice (Assistant Head - Student Achievement including SENCO), Mrs L Bindon (Business Manager), Miss H Bradford, Mrs V Davis (Deputy Head), Mrs B Drakeford, Mrs A Dyer, Mr J Kerswell, Mr S Larkins, Mrs E Musgrove, Mr D Oliver (Assistant Head - Student Welfare & Boarding), Mr G Quick, Mr M Robbins and Mrs K Ursell 

1
Apologies for Absence

None.

2
Election of Chair
The Clerk requested nominations for the position of Chair.  Mrs Musgrove proposed Mrs Drakeford.
Mrs Drakeford left the room whilst voting took place
Governors agreed Mrs Drakeford would be re-appointed as Chair of Governors for a one year period.  However, the Head advised that should there be a change in the school status it could mean a restructure of the Governing Body would take place, as was the case when we became a National Challenge Trust.  
Mrs Drakeford re-entered the room
The Clerk advised Mrs Drakeford she had been re-appointed as Chair for a one year period.  Previously proposed by Mrs Musgrove, this was seconded by Mr Quick.

The Clerk handed over to the Chair

3
Election of Vice-Chair

Mr Robbins proposed Mr Kerswell and Mrs Drakeford proposed Mrs Dyer.  A short discussion took place and Mr Kerswell said he was happy for Mrs Dyer to be nominated.  All Governors were in favour.  Miss Bradford seconded.  Mrs Dyer was duly appointed.  

4
Governor Resignations/Vacancies
The Chair reported on resignations received from Mr King and Mrs Young, both Foundation Governors.

Current vacancies were discussed, these being:  Community Governor, two Foundation Parent Governors and two Foundation Governors.  

It was reported that a third of our governors should be parents of current pupils, which was correct at the time of formation of the Trust, although not the position now, therefore new appointments will require them to be Parents.  It was noted that due to Mrs McMillan’s retirement, Mr Robbins will become a Trustee but will remain as a governor.

As mentioned at the last meeting, an application for Community Governor has since been received from Mr Baker, an ex-Brymore boy, who runs a large successful dairy herd.  No objections were received.  A CRB check will be submitted to the Local Authority.

Mrs Ursell entered the room
5
Adoption of Standing Orders / Committee Terms of Reference


The Governing Body adopted the updated standing orders during the last education year and there have been no further changes.  It was therefore agreed they would be adopted until such time as a change in status of the school.  The Terms of Reference will be considered at the first meeting of each Committee.

6
Business Interest Forms

Completed forms were handed to the Clerk.

7
Membership of Committees/Link Governors
Mrs Ursell requested her removal from two committees and will therefore only attend Personnel, Finance & Marketing. 

Following her recent appointment Miss Bradford had not been allocated to any Committee and requested to attend the Student Welfare Committee.  This was agreed and also that she attend the Curriculum Committee.

ACTION:  Clerk to make necessary changes and re-distribute along with amended meeting dates.
8
Minutes of last meeting - Wednesday 27 June 2012
The minutes of the Full Governing Body meeting held on Wednesday 27 June 2012, having been previously circulated, were proposed as correct by Mr Robbins and seconded by Mrs Dyer.  The minutes were agreed and duly signed.

9
Matters Arising

None.
10
Headteacher’s Report

The Head explained the recent examination results included in the report.  He also gave an overview on the boarding restructure which has taken place.


Student numbers are lower than anticipated due to eight Year 12’s deciding not to remain at Brymore and the Lee Westwood Golf Academy students not starting as expected, which have both resulted in unexpected costs to the school.

11
Report of Racist Incidents
Mr Oliver reported on a total of nine cases reported during 2011/12.

Broken down this equates to 44% of the total being reported in the first month and 50% being reported during the first term.  The remainder occurred in May and June the following year.

The number of pupils of an ethnic background on roll doubled from the previous year which could have had an impact.
ACTION:  Clerk to send annual report to the Local Authority.
12
Annual Safeguarding Report


The Head gave an overview of what is included in the report and it was agreed the Chair will sign the document which will then be submitted to the Local Authority.

13
Union Action including Performance Management

A draft document was distributed and the Head advised there is an issue for staff working to everything short of strike action with 25 items of response needed, one of which is the requirement of a teacher appraisal policy.  


It was agreed the policy would submitted to the next Personnel, Finance & Marketing Committee. 

14
UTC Update - Future direction for the school

Mr Robbins gave an update that a large amount of money and time had been spent putting the bid together and then its submission to the Baker Dearing Trust.
Unfortunately we were unsuccessful, being told it was due to us being an existing school.  

Suggestion has been to involve Mr Liddell Grainger to gain local support.

The Head reported that the DfE would like us to become a sponsored academy but are not prepared to put in any money so we are looking to see if the DfE will honour the rural technology grant.  The Local Authority has said it will give us a small school grant but only if we remain in their control.  He also said that when we became a Trust we were promised £700,000 but only received £300,000.

There is no doubt that numbers need to increase and enquiries are being made how this can be done.  The first option is to remain as we are and increase numbers through our marketing process, secondly expand to Years 7 and 8 and the third option to admit girls.  

There is a meeting planned for 23 October 2012 involving the DfE and Local Authority.  After this meeting it will be known if a special meeting of Governors needs to be convened.

The position regarding the Lee Westwood Golf Academy will be reviewed in January 2012.

15
Brymore Strategic Plan
A summary was distributed and the Deputy Head explained the contents.

16
Set Student Performance Targets

These are included in the strategic plan. 

17
Any Other Business
A promotion DVD has been produced by staff and students and can now be seen on the website.

A film crew from Salvage Hunter was on site during the summer holidays and it is hoped the programme will be aired in December 2012.

The Work Experience Policy/Procedure will be submitted to the Curriculum Committee.

Golden Jubilee celebrations have to be looked at as too many suggestions have been put forward.

18
Date of next meeting - Wednesday 5 December 2012

Meeting closed at 7.40 pm
Signature  ………………………….…….……….
Dated  ……………………….……….

